10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 22 June 1984

L W T

Thank you for your letter of 30 May about supplementary

financing for the International Development Association.

1 agree that the Association has a vital role to play in
world development, and that it should be in a position to address
the problems of economic policy reform which the poorest of the
developing countries face most acutely. To this end, we are
continuing to do what we can to persuade other major donors to
IDA to join with us in providing some supplementary financing.

I raised this with Chancellor Kohl during the London Economic
Summit, and he assured me that the matter is under active

consideration in Bonn.

Mr. A.W. Clausen.




